## SHOWER BATHS WILL SHOWER O. C. C. AGAIN

Loud applause greeted Chairman S. M. Starratt of the Outrigger Canoe club's house committee last night at the annual meeting when he announced that a larger water pipe is being laid from the city main on Kalakaua avenue, to the club's dressing rooms. The old main is a one inch pipe, but the new will be two inches, giving much higher pressure.

For the last several months, whenever the shower baths in the new dressing rooms were turned on, only a trickle has come from the showers in the old rooms, which are several feet above the new ones. Bathers get started under the old showers, then the pressure falls off and they stand around and shiver, yelling "Water!" in a mournful chorus, quite like a Roman mob effect at times.

Chairman Starratt said last night this pilikia will soon be a thing of the past, with plenty of water for everyone at all times. His promise was greeted with cheers from those members present whose lockers are in the old dressing rooms and in the dry zone.